Spring Grove Baseball Association

June 27, 2023 7:00pm



Welcome: Meeting called to order at 7:02PM at the North Codorus Pavilion

Attendees: Josh Fishel, Jennifer Sipe, Damian Sipe, Jon Kilmer, Tim Steinhauer, Amber Roth, Mike Frey, Mike Nicholas, Blane Reichart

Guests: Jenn Bankert

President's Report, submitted by Josh Fishel:

- May meeting minutes approved by all.
- o 8A won regular season WY coaches had many compliments for SG coaches! Great job!
- o 12C Rivera won playoffs. Awesome!
- o 12A won regular season and was undefeated. Way to go!

Treasurer's Report, submitted by April Gruver:

- o Dick's Sporting Goods in-store 20% coupon event schedule for August 11-14
- Need coaches to return any unused umpire fees at equipment return

June 2023	
Beginning Balance	\$37,838.42
Credits	\$2,944.75
Debits	\$7,498.83
Ending Balance	\$33,284.34

Secretary's Report, submitted by Jennifer Sipe:

Nothing to report

Equipment Director, submitted by Jon Kilmer:

o Equipment return is scheduled for July 21 6:30pm-8:30pm and July 22 9am-11am.

Technology Director, submitted by Michael Nicholas:

- 41 players signed up so far for fall ball.
- o Registration reminder should be posted on facebook every other day through registration close.

League Liaison, submitted by Blane Reichart:

o Concerned with early close of fall registration

Fundraising and Sponsorship Director, submitted by Amber Roth:

- Flyer created for golf tournament September 24
- o Food trucks suggested 'We Brought the Fryers' and '3 Hogs BBQ'
- C&D might donate cookies and gift cards
- \$100 per person includes golf, food, cart, beverages
- o Hole prizes covered by sponsors place yard sign for sponsor at each hole
- Need arm band for beer
- Need donations for beverages
- o Use Martins for chip donation
- We are currently out of pull tabs Josh will reorder

Player Agent/Player Development Director, submitted by Tim Steinhauer:

Nothing to report

Communications Director, submitted by Mike Frey:

Nothing to report

Fields and Grounds Director, submitted by Damian Sipe:

- o Damian will check on quick dry and lime at each field
- o Farmers field off limits September 9 starting at 5pm
- o North Codorus Missy is asking if we can add turf to the NC batting cage.
- Jefferson field Back stop needs fixed for the middle field.
- o St. Rose Will need a game plan/proposal for the work for both fields. No major changes planned this year.
 - We are approved to use the concession stand
- O Boro field the boro field is still not usable. They are spraying for weeds and we will need to till it up. Kate King is to reach out by the end of the week.
- River Rock SGBA gets 1st rights and will possibly wave fees for a few years if we fix it up. It needs lots of work.
- O Stoverstown water tote collapsed. Eric Tracy will fix this.
- We need more clay and quick dry in August.
- o First Aid/CPR training scheduled for Sunday August 27, 1pm 4pm in the scout room at St. Paul's Church.

Open Floor:

o Jenn Bankert is willing to help out wherever needed and is willing to sponsor a hole at the golf tournament.

Announcements: The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday July 25, 2023 at 7:00 PM at North Codorus pavilion.

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 8:03 PM.

Respectfully submitted

Jennifer Sipe, Secretary

Jennifer Sipe